LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
13th November, 2002

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
12.50 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Pennington - in the Chair


Councillors Fernandez, Judge, Smyth and Upton
46.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dobbs and Jones and Mr. Nathan.

47.
INSPECTION OF ICT FACILITIES AT MOORSIDE CITY LEARNING CENTRE (CLC) AND WENTWORTH HIGH SCHOOL

With a view to scrutinising ICT facilities in the City the Committee visited Moorside CLC and Wentworth High School.  The Moorside CLC was one of two Centres in Salford.  It had opened in January, 2002, under the Excellence in Cities Initiative.  Since that date the Centre had attracted 30,000 visitors per year.  Whilst efforts were made to support and reflect the needs of local schools the use of the CLC was not limited to pupils.  The Centres were open to, and used by, local businesses and members of the community.


The facilities at the Centre were not limited to PCs but included also keyboards, videos, white boards and video conferencing via a teleport.  The latter provided a link with similar facilities in other areas and countries and, thus, facilitated communication and an awareness of other cultures.  Members were pleased to note that the CLC provided practical demonstrations of the lifelong learning concept by allowing parents and children to take part in educational activities together and, thus, demonstrated to children that education did not end when school finished.


The Committee visited also Wentworth High School which had invested in staff training and the development of ICT resources.  Members inspected the facilities -which were used by pupils before and after school hours and as part of homework clubs.  The facilities were available to pupils on an individual basis or as a class and to those who were talented as well as those who required particular assistance.  The Committee received presentations of the integrated learning systems which assessed, and developed an ongoing programme to meet, the needs of the user.


Members were pleased to note that the addition of ICT facilities to the library had stimulated pupil interest in books.  They noted also the need for appropriately trained staff to teach the subject and maintain the equipment.  There was concern that such staff could be attracted away from education to more lucrative work.  


During their discussions after the visits the Committee had no criticisms of the services at the CLC or at the High School.  Members were particularly impressed by the high quality of the services at the CLC and the wide range of customers for which the Centre catered.  It was considered that all pupils at Wentworth High School, regardless of their ability, gained a great deal from the ICT resources.  The Committee looked forward to further developments.
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